FANNY BAY SALMONID ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY (FBSES)

June 2013

By Judy Ackinclose 
The month of May started out to be warm and sunny and continued for our 6th Annual Festival “The River Never Sleeps”. With such picture perfect weather we welcomed hundreds of interested visitors. Our greeters even reported ‘drop ins’ from such places as Switzerland and Germany! Everyone enjoyed themselves, ate dozens of oysters, met many volunteers from many organizations, put smolts into the creek and then all watched 25,000 more smolts leave (well, gently pushed) from the raceway to Rosewall Creek. Many thanks to Union Bay Credit Union, Island Timberlands, DFO, Quality Foods (Qualicum Beach), Mac’s Oysters, Natural Glacial Water and Tomm’s Market for helping us make such an impact on our visitors. See numerous pictures of the Festival on our website: www.fbses.ca.
We no sooner had finished with the festival and it was on to one of our big renovation projects at the hatchery. Jim Burgess has done an absolutely marvelous job of upgrading our major water pipes. These pipes were approximately 50 years old and looking pretty desperate. The upgrade is certainly needed. Brand new pipes and sparkling valves are aesthetically pleasing but more importantly there is peace of mind knowing that pipe failure is now a very long way off. 
Phase two of our projects will be starting soon with the tearing down of one of a raceway wall and the addition of 4 x 10’ tanks — more information to come next month! 

We now have ponded 70,000 coho fry from Rosewall and Wilfred creeks. They will remain ‘in residence’ until this time next year. On another note, we are still monitoring and counting smolts at the Mud Bay Smolt Trap.

Our Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held on May 9th and elections were as follows:

President – Judy Ackinclose

Vice President – Pam Lengyel

Treasurer – Brenda Fisher

Secretary – Lise Laguë

Directors – Ross Radford, Finn Keim, Frank Lines, Rosemary Sparham, John Todd, Bob Grant and Doug Mole.

If you would like to help or just out for a coffee and meet our volunteers, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. Come and have a look of our new piping, you will be impressed too!

